
St. Benedict Preparatory School

Home & School Association

[image: image4.jpg]



Room Rep Program Guidelines

2015 - 2016










September 2015
Dear Room Representatives,

Thank you for volunteering your time and talents as Room Representatives for your children’s classroom.  Room Representatives are the “unsung heroes” of our school community.  Many of the fun activities that our children look forward to during the school year would not be possible without your help and support!  You will be able to get to know and serve your children’s teachers and classrooms in ways that they will greatly appreciate.  Your efforts help make the St. Benedict community a better place for all of our children.

To promote an environmentally friendly program, we will not be making paper copies of the Room Rep Program Guidelines.  Rather, the Guidelines will be sent electronically and posted on the St. Benedict website.  Program notices will also be sent electronically.  

Our goal is to make this school year a success. Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns.  We are here to help in anyway.

All your efforts are greatly appreciated! 

Sincerely,

Ashley, Karla, Melanie, Suzy
Your Home & School Association Room Rep Chairs

Elementary School Room Rep Chairs

Suzy Kirkland




Karla Martin



Mobile: 312.833.2961



Mobile:  773.720.9676
Email: suzanne.kirkland@sbcglobal.net

Email: karlagmartin@hotmail.com


Preschool Room Rep Chairs

Ashley Boron





Melanie Behling
Cell:  773.383.2279




Cell: 917.561.2040
Email: ashleyboron@gmail.com


Email: melaniebehling@gmail.com
Home & School Association


Middle School Liason
e-mail: hsa@stbenedict.com


Lynn Retford


 








Mobile: 773.710.5347







Email: lret@hotmail.com
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Home & School Association

Mission

St. Benedict Preparatory School Home & School Association

 "nurturing a sense of community within our school"
The Home & School Association (HSA) is an organization of families of the St. Benedict Community from PS through 8th grade whose mission is to foster closer relationships between the parents/guardians, the school staff and the parish.  All families from Preschool through 8th Grade are automatically members of the HSA.  Membership is free - there are no dues.  The HSA offers many different volunteer opportunities for both parents, whether you work full-time outside the home or are an at-home parent.

The HSA success is the sum of volunteerism, spirit and support from the St. Benedict community, which is generous year after year.  The HSA sponsors events that are fun raising and some that are fundraising.  Highlights include: 

· HAS Fun Run Fundraiser to benefit the HSA.  100% of profits are invested in our schools to support improvements to the classrooms, teacher appreciation and community enhancements around the block.

· Annual Baby & Kids Green Garage Sale benefiting PS-8th grade teacher curriculum needs

· Initiatives such as Every Coin Counts benefiting the St. Benedict Tuition Assistance Fund

· Providing two teacher appreciation luncheons, as well as monthly “Snack Tuesdays" throughout the school year 

· Creating the Family Directory, an invaluable resource to our school families 

· Supporting school recruitment efforts at Kindergarten and Preschool Open House Nights 

· Building community through the Spaghetti Dinner, Ice Cream Social, “Whine-Free” Wine and Cheese Mixer for Kindergarten parents/guardians, Bye-Bye Breakfasts for Kindergarten and PS parents/guardians, Open Gym, Family Mass, Girls Night Out and Guys Night Out events

2015- 2016 HSA Advisory Board
  
	Erin Remotigue:  
Co-President

Bridgett Sessa:   
Co-President

Molly Klucznik:    
Co-Vice President

Jen Patras:         
Co-Vice President
Jeanette Aylward: 
Secretary

Chris Fleming:     
Treasurer
	Ashley Boron
Erin Bognar
Dana Clarke
Therese Grohman
Suzy Kirkland
Ted Kreuser
Melanie Schlachter
Kristin Shure
Fiona Urquhart

Dana Walsh



	
	


If you want to volunteer, have an idea or a question; you can reach the HSA Advisory Board via email at hsa@stbenedict.com.

2015 - 2016 HSA Program/Event Chairs
If you are interested in volunteering for a particular HSA program or event, please reach out the Chairs listed below.  They welcome your help and support.

  

	Program/Event
	Chair

	Membership

	Family Directory/Volunteer Database
	Jeanette Aylward

	Room Rep Program (ES)
	Suzy Kirkland
Karla Martin

	Room Rep Program (PS)
	Ashley Boron
Melanie Behling

	Middle School Liason
	

	HSA PR/Marketing/E-mail account
	Jeanette Aylward
Melanie Schlachter

	Public Relations

	Parish Liaison
	Molly Klucznik

	Social Activity

	Bye-Bye Breakfasts
	Erin Bognar
Melanie Schlachter

	Kindergarten "Whine Free" Wine & Cheese
	Kristin Shure
Dana Walsh

	Spaghetti Dinner
	Suzy Kirkland

Fiona Urquhart

	Ice Cream Social
	HSA Board


	Program/Event
	Chair

	Social Activity (cont.)

	Girls Night Out
	Jen Patras

	Open Gym/Park Play dates
	Melanie Behling

	Mother/Son Dance
	Dana Clarke
Suzy Kirkland

Fiona Urquhart

	Father/Daughter Dances
	Erin Bognar

Molly Klucznik

Erin Remotigue

Kristin Shure


	Halloween Party (Grades 1st-3rd)*
	Jeanette Aylward
Ashley Boron

Kristin Shure

	Parent Education
	Erin Bognar

	Ben’s Buddies
	Erin Bognar
Dana Clarke

Therese Grohman

	Shop with the Mom’s of St. Ben’s
	Erin Bognar
Molly Klucznik

	Mother & Son Bowling
	Ashley Boron
Molly Klucznik

	Family Mass
	Therese Grohman

Chris Fleming

	Teacher Appreciation Month
	Erin Bognar

Ashley Boron
Suzy Kirkland

	Christams Teacher Luncheon
	Ashely Boron
Dana Clarke

Ted Kreuser

	Teacher Appreciation Luncheon
	Dana Clarke
Kristin Shure

	Snack Tuesday/Stock the Lounge
	Karla Martin

	Fundraising

	Baby & Kids Garage Sale
	Jeanette Aylaward
Ted Kreuser

Jen Patras

Liz Roarty

	HAS Fun Run
	Dana Clarke
Fiona Urquhart

	Ball & Auction Liaison
	Suzy Kirkland

Jen Patras

	Every Coin Counts
	Jeanette Aylward
Chris Fleming

	Uniform Resale
	Jeanette Aylward

Chris Fleming

	Nominating

	HSA Nominating
	Molly Klucznik


* Halloween Parties for PS and Kindergarten will be coordinated at the classroom level

What is the Room Rep Program?

The Room Rep Program is one of the key ways the St. Benedict Prep's HSA is able to instill its mission to build and nurture a sense of community within our schools.  It is designed to support our teachers by leveraging the talents and involvement of all of our parents/guardians.  

Room Rep Chairs

· Set direction for the Room Rep Program reviewing and updating annually - phasing out things that are not working and adding new ways to support our teachers and enhance our sense of community.

· Communicate and seek input from the HSA Advisory Board and School Administration on the direction of the program.

· Responsible for orienting all Room Reps at the beginning of the school year. 

· Schedule a Fall and Spring meeting for all Room Reps

· Create a packet of materials outlining the Room Rep program including key dates, responsibilities and guidelines
· Act as a resource for the Room Rep Grade Captains - we are here to help in any way as you get started, need to brainstorm on how to go about something or have any questions.

· Disseminate key information to Room Rep Grade Captains regarding updating dates, volunteer requests, donation needs, etc.

· Ensure consistency amongst classrooms in a grade level for parties or planned events

Room Rep Captain

As a Room Rep Captain, you will be the liaison between the class you represent, the HSA and the teachers.  During the year, it will be your responsibility to coordinate the parental involvement in the classroom in these key areas:  

· Provide assistance to the classroom teacher(s) in the following areas:

· Class parties, ensuring the parties are safe, fun, well organized and at the discretion of the teachers

· Assistance in the classroom as needed

· End of year events
· This job begins and ends with timely communication!

· Communicate between the teachers and families in the above mentioned areas in an effective manner

· Disseminate HSA communications to families 

· Respond to HSA request for volunteers/donations  

· Teachers will have different expectations for the roles of Room Reps. For example, some teachers leave party planning to the Room Reps entirely, while others select party volunteers and have preferences for specific party activities. The Room Rep Captain should discuss with the teacher how he/she would like the Room Reps to participate and determine whether there are other activities or events for which the teacher would like assistance. 

· Assist with getting any additional parent contact information that hasn't already been provided (see page 30). This list will help you facilitate parental involvement and build a community connection within the classrooms.

· Welcome new families to your classroom community throughout the school year.

· Help remind families to appreciate our teachers throughout the year (e.g., birthdays, half birthdays for summer birthdays, Teacher Appreciation Month, random acts of kindness)

· Coordinate and supervise Open Gym events (Preschool-Kindergarten) on designated days (see "Key Dates for Room Rep" section for your class or grades’ Open Gym day)

· Provide support for monthly Family Mass (Kindergarten-8th Grade) on designated days (see "Key Dates for Room Rep" section for your grades Family Mass date)

· Ensure consistency among classes by collaborating with other Room Reps in your grade to lead the various events/activities (e.g., Snack Tuesday, Family Mass, Christmas Party Lead).  
· Your job is not to DO all the work but rather to delegate, coordinate, reach out, seek out the other Room Reps in the grade to share the responsibilities and work together.
In the Preschool, there can be one Room Rep Captain per classroom or you can elect to work together as co-captains (this has worked very well for many classes).

In the Elementary School, there can be one Room Rep Captain or Co-Captains per classroom for Kindergarten - 8th Grade.  However, the ES Room Reps for each grade should work together as a team across the grade to ensure consistency.  

Room Reps

When your child starts school, you'll probably be struck by the urge to volunteer in the classroom. One of the best ways you can support your child's class is to volunteer to be a Room Rep. You will assist with managing special projects, activities and programs in the classroom and for HSA when needed. The Room Rep's role is very important to supporting your child's teacher. 

As a Room Rep, please keep the following in mind to ensure a successful year:

· Attend the HSA Open House and provide feeback to survery in the Spring to learn more about the program.

· Attend the meetings with your fellow Room Reps in your grade to learn about upcoming volunteer opportunities and ways you can help.

· Reach out to the Room Rep Captain in your grade and offer to lead or coordinate a classroom party or special project.  There are ample opportunities for everyone to contribute their time and talents.  Please speak up to help where you can and to allow for proper planning.

· Respond in a timely manner to volunteer or donation requests from the Room Rep Captain. 

· When volunteering at the school or in our child's classroom, please:
· Complete the necessary VIRTUS training and criminal background check prior to your volunteer commmitment.  You will not be able to be in the classroom or chaperone a field trip if this is not fully completed.  See “How do I get started?” section for more details.
· Sign in at the office and wear a volunteer nametag.

· Be on time and reliable.  Volunteers are most helpful when they can be counted on.  If you can’t make it or will be late, please let the teacher and Room Rep Captain know.  Try to find a substitute if possible.
How do I get started?

Introduce yourself to the other Room Reps - Contact the other Room Reps in your class and introduce yourself.  A class contact list will be e-mailed to you shortly following the beginning of the school year.  Schedule a meeting with the other Room Reps to begin planning for the year.  Most of all have fun!

Select a Room Rep Captain - The role of the Room Rep Captain is to act as a voice for the Room Reps in your room when communication is needed among the lead room reps and/or the teacher. The Captain will not make decisions on his or her own, but instead will communicate the decisions that the group has made based on the teacher’s wishes.  The Room Reps will all work together and divide up responsibilities based on what is best for the group.

Meet with your Teacher - Introduce yourself to your child’s teacher, provide them with your contact information, and ask them what assistance they would like from their Room Reps.  This initial contact may be in person, in the form of a letter or both.  You can discuss the classroom celebrations and what other ways the parents/guardians can help to support the teacher.

NOTE:  Teachers organize and manage volunteers for all field trips.

Write a Letter to the Class Parents/Guardians - Compose a letter to the classroom parents/guardians introducing yourselves as the class Room Rep Captain/Room Reps and provide information on volunteer activities coming up.  It can also be helpful to create a class website, such as through Shutterfly, where class lists, calendar events, sign-up sheets and pictures can be posted.  A class contact list of parent/guardian contact e-mails is being gathered and will be provided you shortly after the school year begins. (See page 30 - Class Contact List).
Help recruit volunteers for activities or events that are classroom based  - Determine at the beginning of the year who will lead the various classroom events/activities.  Assigning leads at the beginning of the year will not only allow everyone the opportunity to share in the responsibilities, but will also reduce last-minute 

scrambling as an event approaches.  The primary classroom events/activities that require a lead(s) are:

· Halloween Party

· Christmas Party

· Snack Tuesday

· Open Gym/Park Play Dates (PS-Kindergarten)
· Family Mass

· Christmas Appreciation Luncheon

· Teacher Appreciation Month

· Teacher Appreciation Luncheon

· Field Day Coordinator (1st – 5th grade)

(See Key Dates for Room Reps on pgs. 9-11 for specific dates of above events.)

Keep Track of Parent Partnership Hours – If you are an Elementary School Room Rep and are participating in the parent partnership hours tuition discount program, you are responsible to keep track of the hours that you spend completing Room Rep tasks.  Obtain a “St. Benedict Parent-Partnership Service Hours Receipt” form from the school office and the lead room rep will sign the form as the supervisor of the event.

VIRTUS Training – All Room Reps must complete VIRTUS Training to volunteer in the school and in the classrooms.  

The Archdiocese of Chicago HSA implemented its PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN program in order to help keep students and children safe.  This policy requires regular school volunteers who work directly with children or in a position of trust to complete a national background check and a 3-hour PROTECTING GODS CHILDREN training.  ALL VOLUNTEERS, including Bitty-Basketball coaches, athletic coaches, scout leaders, room reps, etc. need to attend this training and complete the background check.  Please contact Mrs. Christa O’Keefe at christa@stbenedict.com to find out how to comply with this policy.

The following forms must also be completed and returned to Mrs. O’Keefe:

· 7703 Archdiocesan Application for Employment or Volunteer Service
· Criminal Background Check – eappsDB – online application

· CANTS 689 form (Child Abuse and Neglect Tracking System) - This form must be completed every year.

· Code of Conduct read, signed and dated

We are here to help you - Feel free to contact the Room Rep Chairs with any questions to help you get started.

Key Dates for Room Reps

Please find a list of dates for the majority of events that require support and/or coordination by Room Reps. This calendar is tentative as things come up throughout the school year that may require dates to be changed.  Any changes will be communicated as soon as they are known, but it is always a good idea to confirm classroom events with your teacher.  

August 2015
08/27/15 
Bye Bye Breakfast – Kindergarten

09/01/15
Bye Bye Breakfast – Preschool

September 2015
09/03/15
HSA Open House
09/13/15
Park Playdate – Kindergarten - Kraig

09/15/15
Fun Run Kick Off

09/19/15
6th Annual Baby & Kids “Green” Garage Sale

09/20/15
Park Playdate – PS – Martin, Blazek



Park Playdate – Kindergarten - Meyers

09/20/15
Family Mass – 4th Grade

09/22/15
Stock the Lounge: PS – Fleming, Kelley


Stock the Lounge: ES – Flood, Fischels



Snack Tuesday: ES – Nelson, O’Farrell
09/24/15
Fun Run

09/25/15
Kindergarten “Whine Free” Parent Mixer for Kindergarten parents

09/27/15
Park Playdate – PS – Russell, Davis, Hayes, Elliott


Park Playdate – Kindergarten - Blue

October 2015
10/09/15
Grandparents’ Day in Preschool and Elementary School
10/11/15
Park Playdate – PS – Fleming, Kelley

Park Playdate – Kindergarten - Tarris

10/18/15
Park Playdate – PS – Kattner, Pikulski



Park Playdate – Kindergarten - Holcombe

10/15/15
Girls Night Out


Stock the Lounge: ES – McGuinn, Cirincione


Snack Tuesday: ES – Nemes, Edelen
10/18/15
Family Mass – 6th Grade
10/27/15     
Kindergarten Open House for Prospective Families

10/30/15
Preschool and Kindergarten Halloween Parade and Party

10/30/15
1st -3rd Elementary School Halloween Party

November 2015
11/07/15
Spaghetti Dinner

11/08/15
Open Gym – PS – Hayes, Elliott

11/12/15
Preschool Open House for Prospective Families

11/17/15
Stock the Lounge: PS – Kattner, Pikulski


Stock the Lounge: ES – Blue, Holcombe



Snack Tuesday: ES – Kraig, Meyers
11/19/15
HSA Holiday Shopping with the Moms

11/22 /15
Family Mass – 7th and 8th Grades
December 2015
12/06/15
Open Gym:  PS – Russell, Davis
12/09/15
Christmas Teacher Appreciation Luncheon
12/13/15
Family Mass – 2nd Grade

12/23/15
Preschool and Elementary School Christmas Activities
January 2016
01/05/16
Every Coin Counts Begins

01/10/16
Open Gym: Kindergarten – Blue, Kraig

01/12/16
Stock the Lounge: PS – Elliott, Blazek


Stock the Lounge: ES – Morgan, Zadrozny

Snack Tuesday: ES – Brewster, Smith
01/17/16
Open Gym: Kindergarten –Rarris, Holcombe, Meyers

01/24/16
Family Mass – 1st Grade
01/28/16
Every Coin Counts Last Day

01/31/16
Open Gym: Preschool – Blazek, Martin
01/31/16
Mother Son Dance
01/31/16
Catholic Schools Week Begins
February 2016
02/09/16
Stock the Lounge: PS – Mrs. Blazek & Ms. Elliott
02/09/16
Snack Tuesday: ES – Tarris, Kaufman

02/21/16
Family Mass – 5th Grade

02/21/16
Father Daughter Dances

02/21/16
Open Gym: Preschool – Pikulski, Kelley 
March 2016
03/06/16
Open Gym – PS – Fleming, Kattner

03/08/16
Stock the Lounge: ES – Peterson, Harris 


Snack Tuesday: ES –  Royal, Rivera
03/12/16
Ball & Auction at Ravenswood Event Center
03/13/16
Family Mass – Kindergarten
03/18/16
Preschool “Donuts with Dads” Event

03/20/16
Mother Son Bowling - 3rd – 5th Grade boys & their moms
April 2016
04/10/16
Family Mass – 3rd Grade
04/19/16
Stock the Lounge: PS – Davis, Martin

Stock the Lounge: ES - Pinion


Snack Tuesday: ES – Haggerty, Zurek
May 2016
05/01/16
Teacher Appreciation Month Begins

05/11/16
Spring Teacher Appreciation Luncheon

05/13/16
Preschool “Muffins with Mom” Event
05/18/16
May Crowning Mass

June 2016
06/01/16
Kindergarten Playdate for incoming Kindergartners

06/07/16
Preschool End of the Year Celebration

06/08/16
Kindergarten Promotion
06/10/16
Field Day for Grades 1-5

Teacher Appreciation 

Faculty Birthdays 

One way to show your appreciation for your child's teacher is to remember them on their birthday (or half birthday’s for summer birthdates).  Usually a card from all the children in the class, taking a few moments to sing and celebrate, or a healthy treat for the class to share is appropriate.  The class or individual families may consider donating a book to the library in honor of the teacher.  A creative idea is to decorate their classroom door as a present or to bring a simple flower or balloon bouquet.  

Please ensure you discuss this subject with the teacher to ensure you are respecting their wishes.  

At a minimum, a simple reminder to the families in the classroom can result in a few random acts of kindness to show the teacher how much you care.  Importantly, NO funds should be solicited for this purpose.  

Please see the "Faculty Birthday List" section (pgs. 28-30) to find your teacher or staff member's birthday.   Teacher and staff birthdays are also published in the Buzz during the month of their birthday.

Snack Tuesday

Each Tuesday the teachers at St. Benedict Prep gather after school for planning meetings.  One Tuesday a month (September – November, and January – April), the HSA helps to organize snack donations for both the monthly meeting and to "stock" the faculty lounge with snacks as a token of appreciation for our teachers.  Each class or grade is assigned one Tuesday during the school year that they will be in charge of bringing the snacks for the afternoon meeting or a supplying snacks for the Teacher’s Lounge.  A Sign-Up Genius may be created for you to forward to your classes for contributions.  In addition, you can be as creative as you want to add to these ideas.
Stocking the Faculty Lounge 

Since the unveiling of the Faculty Lounge in December 2010, families have been graciously donating additional snacks and drinks to help keep the lounge stocked for our beloved faculty. This is a way to extend the Snack Tuesday throughout the month. Here are a few suggestions on items that work well: 

1) Food:  Items that are individually wrapped and non-perishable are preferred. Also, COSTCO or large sizes are appreciated. Here are a few suggestions:  microwave popcorn, granola bars, oatmeal packets, gum, mints and hard candy (i.e., Jolly Ranchers), bite size or fun size candy (chocolate, licorice, M&Ms), individual bags of pretzels or chips, 100 calorie snacks or yogurt cups.

2) Beverages:  Soda is always appreciated. There are also 2 coffee makers and an electric teapot to heat water in the Lounge. 
A few suggestions are: Canned Soda - Diet Coke (90% drink this), Diet Pepsi, Diet Dr. Pepper, Diet Sprite, Coke, Pepsi, flavored iced tea bottles, bags of ground coffee, tea bags 
3) Paper Goods/Cleaning Supplies:  paper towels, napkins, paper plates, plastic utensils, all purpose spray, Lysol wipes,  hand soap, hand lotion, dish soap, hand sanitizer, sponges.
On Snack Tuesday, parents can leave the items with Mrs. Barb Bennett (Preschool) or with Mrs. Marge Lawlor (Elementary School).  You will need to coordinate volunteers to take these items up to the Faculty Lounge (this should only take 20 minutes, and can be taken care of between 8 and 9 am. It would be nice to put the items on the large island with a sign or note saying:

 “Donated by teacher name's classrooms.” (Handwritten is fine... nothing fancy!). The teachers will then put things away in areas they know are for sharing.  

The past Snack Tuesday leads have coordinated and used a combined sign up for both classes on signupgenius.com and this has worked very well.

Please contact Karla Martin (karlagmartin@hotmail.com) for any questions related to Snack Tuesday/Stock the Lounge.  

Appreciation Luncheons

The HSA sponsors two teacher appreciation luncheons each year  - Christmas and Spring in the Preschool, Elementary and Middle School.  See "Key Dates for Room Reps" section for specific dates.    

	
	Christmas
	Spring

	Meal
	Will seek donations of appetizers, entrees, salads, desserts and drinks.  HSA will provide each Room Rep Captain with a sign up link of items to donate from their class to ensure we have enough food and to reduce duplicates.

	Teacher 

Gifts
	HSA provides each staff member with a monetary gift to show our appreciation at the luncheon.
	HSA provides each staff member with a BOSS gift card* of their choice to show our appreciation at the luncheon.

	Gift Support
	Will seek donations of poinsettias and a gift card to accompany the HSA gifts.
	Will seek donations of small potted Spring flowers and a gift card to accompany the BOSS gift cards. 


	
	Christmas
	Spring

	Classroom 

Support
	The biggest gift we can give the teachers is the opportunity to eat lunch together during these special luncheons.  Ask Room Reps to recruit parents/guardians who would be interested in helping in the classrooms while the teachers eat.  Two parents/guardians should be assigned to each classroom.  The grade school will also require additional support in the lunchroom and on the courtyard for recess (weather permitting).


* The BOSS (Ben’s One Stop Shopping) program provides gift cards from a large list of vendors from which to purchase gift cards.  This fundraiser is of no cost to the buyer – no fees, no minimum orders, no handling fee, but the parish does receive profits from the purchase of the gift cards. 

Teacher Appreciation Month 

Teacher Appreciation Month is scheduled for the month of May.  The Room Rep Chairs will provide a schedule of the activities and treats that we will support throughout the month.  The Teacher Appreciation Luncheon will be held on May 11th 2016.
Our Teacher’s “Favorite Things” – To help our teachers feel special, during one of the weeks of teacher appreciation month, we have the students bring small gifts of “thanks” from the teacher’s list of favorite things.  A Teacher’s Favorite Things List will be forwarded to the Room Rep Captains shortly following the beginning of the school year.

Christmas and End of the Year Gifts

It is the policy of HSA to discourage group collections of Christmas and end of the year gifts for the teachers.  It is up to the individual parent if they would like to give something to the teacher, aides or special teachers.

Random Acts of Kindness

Do you have a teacher that you think is doing a fantastic job?  Would you like to do something nice for that teacher?  Random Acts of Kindness is a great way to show your teacher that you appreciate everything they do.  It can be as simple as having your child draw a picture.  Perhaps you could bring them a cup of coffee, a pastry, or a lunch.  We don’t have to wait until Christmas or the Spring Teacher Appreciation lunch.  Just surprise them.  Those are the best gifts!

Curriculum Enrichment

The 6th Annual Baby & Kids’ Green Garage Sale will be held on Saturday, September 14th. All proceeds will benefit the PS & ES teachers’ curriculum needs. So, clear out your attics, closets, basements and garages.  You will get a tax write off as well as support the teachers!

With the success of the Baby & Kids Green Garage Sale, there will not be a wish list of items from the teachers presented to the classrooms. Needs for a particular classroom will be given to Ms. Gemo and reviewed for potential purchase from the proceeds of the Garage Sale. 

NOTE:  If a parent would like to buy something for a classroom, ask them to contact Ms. Gemo to discuss a purchase/gift to the school.

St. Ben’s Fundraisers

There is no mandatory fundraising for St. Benedict parents/guardians.  The tuition amount is assessed and voted on by the Archdiocese. However, there are many great fundraisers throughout the year that contribute to all the wonderful programs and initiatives here at our schools.

Please mark your calendar for these big fundraisers.  

Baby & Kids “Green” Garage Sale

The 8th Annual Baby & Kids’ “GREEN” Garage Sale is scheduled for Saturday, September 19th.  This is a very popular fundraiser as it allows our families to donate gently used baby and kids gear (e.g. strollers, cribs, changing tables, bedding, bikes, toys, puzzles) and clothing (maternity, child sizes 0 to teens) and continues to give back to our community as all proceeds benefit the Preschool & Elementary teachers’ curriculum needs! 

The sale is open to the public, so please spread the word to friends and neighbors.  

Sale Date – Saturday, September 19th 8AM – 1PM

St. Ben’s High School Gym – 3941 N. Bell Street

There are plenty of volunteer opportunities, or if you have any questions, please feel free to contact:

Jeanette Aylward: 
jeanette.aylward@sbcglobal.net
Ted Kreuser:

tedl.kreuser@gmail.com
Jen Patras:

jenpatras@hotmail.com
Elizabeth Roarty: 
elizabeth_wesley@yahoo.com
St. Benedict Bengal Fun Run
St. Benedict is having our first annual St. Benedict Bengal Fun Run in 2015!  With the help of Boosterthon, this Fun Run is the main fundraiser for the HAS (Home School Association) and will replace the Wreath and Wrap Sale from previous years.  Proceeds from the Fun Run help to support over 30 events the HSA hosts thorughout the school year (Back to School Teacher Luncheon, Halloween Party, Father/Daughter Dance, Teacher Appreciation Month, etc.).
For more information, contact:

Fiona Urquhart (chicagofiona@yahoo.com) or Dana Clarke (dclarke05@hotmail.com) 
St. Benedict Preparatory Schools Scholarship Fund

The Scholarship Fund at St. Benedict provides tuition assistance and tuition discounts (e.g. Parent Partnership Hours, multi-child and parishioner) to most elementary school families at St. Benedict.  

Each year the HSA makes a financial contribution to The Scholarship Fund.   The HSA decided to take a “stewardship” vs. “selling a product” approach to supporting The Scholarship Fund with a few simple initiatives.  The goal is to involve the whole school community – students, teachers, staff, parents and even parishioners, neighbors, friends.  As Room Reps, we hope that you will work within your classrooms to promote these initiatives.  Watch The HSA Corner in the Buzz or the HSA e-mail blasts for more details.
“Every Coin Counts” 

Start saving your coins! Each PK – 8th classroom will have a money jar in their classroom and work toward their goal. . . this FUN-raiser is for the children and teaches them saving, sharing and that kids can make a difference too.  It will take place during January 2016.

Bingo


Grab your friends and go to Bingo in the High School Gym on Tuesday Nights.  
Bingo is the biggest source of income for The Scholarship Fund.
Celebrations

Preschool 
St. Benedict Preschool has five scheduled celebrations this year as listed below:

· Grandparent's Day – October 9th 

· Halloween parade and party – October 30th 

· Christmas Party  - December 23rd 
· Morning with Dads – March 18th 
· Muffins with Moms – May 13th 
· End of Year Celebration – June 7th 
Additional events may be scheduled throughout the year. 

Celebration Guidelines

Keep in mind that some teachers will have specific ideas for how they like parties to be structured, and will solicit and select volunteers themselves, while others may look to the Room Reps to select the volunteers and plan all activities. The Room Rep Captain should discuss the general approach to the parties with the teacher at the beginning of the school year so that expectations are clear. 

Parent/guardian volunteers are kindly asked to leave siblings at home to help the preschoolers remain the focus of the party, and to minimize distractions. All volunteers must have completed the volunteer requirements (Virtus training).

Meet with your teacher one month prior to the scheduled celebration to see what she/he has planned for the party and what assistance the Room Reps can provide to help make the party a success, including help during the party.  Be sure to discuss the number of activities, preferred structure (e.g. use of small groups and centers), and inclusion of special snacks.  Lunch for the celebrations will be with St. Ben’s regular food service provider, Quest.  Kid friendly lunches have been requested for the celebration dates.

Write a letter to the parents/guardians informing them of the scheduled celebration. Sites such as Sign-Up Genius (signupgenius.com) is a great way to organize volunteers and donations of treats and decorations.

St. Ben’s Preschool is PEANUT FREE.  Please check with your individual teachers for specific allergies within your classroom and to discuss approved snacks for school events/activities in room.
Elementary School
The St. Benedict Prep Elementary School has several scheduled celebrations each year.  Each Room Rep Captain should contact their specific teacher to confirm any additional celebrations throughout the year and discuss the best possible way you can work together to make these events a success.

Parent/guardian volunteers are asked to leave siblings at home to help the students remain the focus of the party, and to limit the chaos and distraction. All volunteers must have completed the volunteer training requirements. Again, Sign-Up Genius (signupgenius.com) is a great way to organize volunteers and donations of treats and decorations.
Grandparent's Day – October 9th 


This event typically begins in the classroom where the Grandparents and 
students participate in a teacher-organized activity. The students and 
Grandparents attend Mass followed by a short reception in the classroom. Room 

For this event, the HSA Room Rep Chairs will work with teachers to organize donations of paper products, refreshments and a light snack.   A list of requested donations for Grandparent’s Day will be available for sign up in the classroom at Back to School Night.  

Halloween Party for Kindergarten – October 30th 
This event typically includes several teacher-approved activities, games and a 
light snack. Room reps organize parent volunteers to supervise activities and 
provide donations of paper products, refreshments and a snack.

Halloween Party for Grades 1st - 3rd  - October 30th  

This year’s event is being co-chaired by Jeanette Aylward, Ashley Boron and Kristin Shure.  An e-mail will be sent out detailing the party schedule and requesting specific volunteer participation from each grade.

Halloween Activity  for Grades 4th & 5th – October 30th
This year the 4th & 5th Graders will participate in a Halloween Activity.  An e-mail will be sent out detailing the event schedule and requesting paper products, refreshments and a snack from each grade.
Christmas Activities – December 23rd

This event typically includes several teacher-approved activities, games and a 
light snack.  Room Reps organize parent volunteers to supervise activities and 
provide donations of paper products, refreshments and a snack.

Field Day

Field Day for 1st through 5th Grade takes place the last week of school at Revere Park. Field Day will be on June 10th, 2016. The day is a fun filled relaxing day at Revere Park for students. The HSA has recently sponsored some parent and teacher run events for the students. The events are basic field day events that promote good sportsmanship, fun and teamwork among the classrooms. 

We will need enthusiastic parent volunteers to help run these events on Field Day – more details to follow on timing for the activites.  These volunteers must have completed all of the requirements of Virtus training.

Middle School

The 7th and 8th grade teachers require some additional assistance from the Room Reps. This is a busy year for the students and teachers. Please meet with your teachers and Mrs. Christa O’Keefe to determine how you can offer assistance with the following upcoming events:

· Confirmation Reception –  4/8/16
· 8th Grade Retreat Luncheon – (sponsored by the 7th Grade) – 5/31/16
· 8th Grade Graduation Reception –  6/10/16
The HSA will sponsor the beverages and snacks for the lighting ceremony, 8th grade Retreat luncheon, and 8th grade Graduation Reception. The sponsoring classrooms will provide the parent support to make the event a success.  HSA will reimburse the individual.  Please use the tax-exempt form.

In addtion to these events, the 8Th Grade Room Representatives will assist with the class fundraiser that supports the class trip in May, the planning and support necessary for the 8th Grade Trip, the planning and support needed for the 8Th Grade Dinner Dance, and assisting in the class memory book.

St. Benedict Family Mass

Elementary & Middle School

The Family Mass is Sunday mornings at 9:00 AM and 10:30 AM and will run from September to April this year.  Each month, the Family Mass will be hosted by a particular grade or pair of grades from both the Elementary and Middle Schools and the Religious Education program here at St. Benedict’s Parish. Family Mass also includes a reception after Mass for all families and parishoners.  (See schedule below.)

Room Reps will be responsible for coordinating the reception and/or activity for after Mass in the Beaven Center (formally the Social Center), which includes soliciting donations of food items.  Family Mass volunteer responsibilities include setting up the reception before Mass begins, chaperoning the smallest children at the altar during Mass, and clean-up after the reception.  

 

2015-2016 Family Mass Schedule
· September 20: 
4th Grade

· October 18: 

6th Grade
· November 22: 
7th and 8th Grades
· December 13:
2nd Grade

· January 24:

1st Grade

· February 21:

45h Grade

· March 13:

Kindergarten

· April 10:

3rd Grade
We ask that youth lectors be in the back of church no later than 15 minutes before Mass, and at the student’s request, a Family Mass coordinator can be available to meet him/her prior to mass to practice the readings at the podium. No shorts, jeans or tennis shoes, please.
Community Building

Open Gyms

The goal of the Open Gym program is to gather St. Benedict Kindergarten and Preschool children and their families together for relaxed open play.  See the "Key Dates for Room Reps" section for the assigned Open Gym date for your classroom.  Open Gyms will be held in the Ackerman Center on selected Sundays from 2-4pm. The Open Gyms provide relatively unstructured playtime during the winter months and help to foster relationships between the St. Benedict families. In the past, most groups have brought out balls and hula-hoops from the gym office, and have brought coloring pages and books and games from home for quieter play. We welcome entire families at these events – a parent or supervising guardian must attend.  

The Room Rep lead is responsible for sharing dates for their respective classroom and reminding the families when the date is approaching.  

Park Playdates

Get Creative!

We would love your feedback on how to make this year a great one! With all the talented parents/guardians at St. Ben’s, we can create, implement and improve all processes. If you do something and it works, please e-mail the Room Rep Chairs

Here are a few things suggestions: 

· Community Out Reach – Connect with your teacher and ask if you can organize a card-making/letter-writing campaign to thank our troops for their efforts and sacrifice. For the older classes, organizing a meal serving or food donations to the Common Food Pantry is a great way to demonstrate St. Ben’s care and concern for our neighbors in need.

· Parent Mixer/Happy Hour (adults only) – Organize parent get-togethers with your class or in combination with another class.  This is a great opportunity to forge stronger bonds with the parents/guardians in the class! 

· Mom’s Night Out – Organize a date to meet other moms at a neighborhood establishment, or host class moms in your own home. Gathering in smaller groups is a great way to get to know each other.

Family Support

We often speak of the great qualities of the St Benedict's community.  Over the years, our community HSA established a strong tradition of springing into action to organize support and take care of those in our community in their hour of need.  This support is often best coordinated at the classroom level.  Here are some ideas and resources to use if such an opportunity presents itself.  It is encouraged to discuss with the family in need before proceeding to ensure their privacy and feelings are respected.

· Coordinated Meal Delivery: http://www.takethemameal.com/
· To make Mass Intentions and/or to be added to the Prayer List in The Steward, please contact the rectory to make arrangements.

· To be added to the Prayer List in The Buzz, please contact Ms. Gemo.
· Assemble a team to participate in a charity event that is meaningful to the family in need.

· Offer to help with the family's children by offering to carpool, having play dates, and helping with the children's activities

If further guidance is needed or if you have any questions, please reach out to an HSA Board member or e-mail hsa@stbenedict.com. 
Resources

Useful Internet Links

The following sites will provide you with a wealth of ideas.  As always, please be sure to stay in close communication with the classroom teacher, whose guidelines and preferences should always set the tone for your communications with other parents, and should determine the basic structure of classroom parties.

Teacher Appreciation

· http://www.teacher-appreciation.info/
· http://www.skiptomylou.org/teacher-appreciation 

· http://familyfun.go.com/holidays/great-ways-to-thank-teachers-702117/
· http://www.ptotoday.com/pto-today-articles/category/304-teacher-appreciation?limit=all
· Teacher Poems: http://www.poemsource.com/teacher-poems.html
· Teacher Gifts

· http://www.tipjunkie.com/teacher-appreciation-gifts-2/
· Decorating Classroom Door: http://www.skiptomylou.org/2009/04/13/teacher-appreciation-door-decorations/
Crafts

· http://www.enchantedlearning.com/crafts/
· http://www.freekidcrafts.com/
Parties

· Halloween: http://www.reasontoparty.com/halloween_classroom.htm
· Christmas: http://www.fundraiseralley.com/teachers/christmastips.html
· Take Them a Meal: http://www.takethemameal.com
· Sign Up Genius: http://www.signupgenius.com
· Perfect Potluck: http://www.perfectpotluck.com
Faculty Birthday List
Remembering faculty birthdays or half-birthdays is a great way to show appreciation!
ES & MS Faculty and Staff
	Faculty
	Position
	Birthday

	Accardi
	Joe 
	Mission Advancement Officer
	February
	21

	Alippo
	Jennifer 
	Teacher – Science (6-8)
	July
	17

	Almonaci
	Oscar
	Spanish (2-5)
	April 
	17

	Bares
	Jen
	Catapult
	January
	11

	Blue
	Brittany 
	Teacher – (Kindergarten)
	August
	24

	Bouchon
	Katherine
	Inclusion Facilitator
	December
	21

	Brewster
	Geri
	Teacher – (1st Grade)
	June
	27

	Cirincione
	Roksolana 
	Teacher – (3rd Grade)
	September
	14

	Class
	Ivette
	Secondary School Receptionist
	August
	28

	Cox
	Ashley
	French (7-12)
	September
	21

	Cowen
	Miriam
	Music – (2-12)
	April
	8

	Deakins
	Chris 
	Athletic Director; MS Gym
	April
	18

	Deletioglu
	Mary
	Teacher – Math (8-12)
	November
	16

	Dodovich
	Carol
	Elementary School Office
	May
	28

	Nicole 
	Donoso
	Kindergarten Asst - Ms. Blue
	March
	8

	Edelen
	Lauren
	Teacher  - (3rd Grade)
	August 
	2

	Enriquez
	Kristi 
	Inclusion Facilitator
	May
	11

	Feely
	Nancy 
	Head of School – K-5th
	November
	23

	Fischels
	Stacey 
	Teacher – (Kindergarten)
	June
	13

	Flood
	Maggie 
	Teacher – (2nd Grade)
	January
	17

	Gallagher 
	Janet
	Admissions/Communications. Dir. (PK-5) 
	October
	25

	Gemo
	Rachel
	CEO 
	July
	13

	Giunta
	Tracy
	Head of Inclusion (K-12)
	 
	 

	Grabe-Liddell
	Yvonne
	Dance (7-12)
	November
	9

	Haggerty
	Kelly
	Teacher (Grade 4)
	July
	2

	Harris
	Megan
	Teacher (5th Grade)
	December
	26

	Hoffman
	Aubrey
	Kindergarten Aide - Tarris
	July
	27

	Holcombe
	Michelle
	Teacher (Kindergarten)
	January
	27

	Jennings
	Erin
	Kindergarten Aide - Ms. Meyer
	December
	18

	Kaufman
	Amie
	Teacher (1st Grade)
	October
	22

	Kent
	Mary Jo
	Art (7-12)
	November
	6

	Weiske (Kinzler)
	Sarah
	Language Arts (6-7)
	November
	23

	Kraig
	Liz
	Teacher -  (Kindergarten)
	July 
	27

	Liu
	Lida
	Chinese (7-12)
	December 
	9

	Mazzone
	Ben
	Dir. Alumni Relations
	August
	18

	Malave
	Father Jason
	Pastor
	February 
	15

	McDonough
	Caitlin
	Spanish (PS-1)
	December 
	3

	McGuinn
	Emily
	Teacher – (3rd Grade)
	May
	22

	McQuade
	David
	Teacher – 6th HR & Soc. Stud. (6-8)
	March
	5

	Meyer
	Heidi
	Teacher – (Kindergarten)
	May
	30

	Mickelburgh
	Erika
	Head of School – (6-12)
	March
	17

	Morgan
	Colleen
	Teacher (Grade 1)
	January 
	28

	Mueller
	Tressa
	School Counselor
	April
	9

	Navia
	Leslie
	Spanish (7-12)
	September
	29

	Nelson
	Molly
	Teacher – (2nd Grade)
	October
	9

	Nemes
	Rachel
	Teacher – (3rd Grade)
	June
	15

	Newman
	Jeremy
	Gym (1-5)
	May
	17

	Nota
	Cathy
	Athletic Admin Asst
	April
	1

	O'Farrell
	Dawn
	Teacher – (2nd Grade)
	September
	4

	O'Keefe
	Christa
	Administrative Assistant
	December
	12

	O’Neill
	Brian
	Teacher – 7th HR & Math (6-9)
	March
	6

	Oliver
	Daralis
	Tuition Associate
	August
	4

	Pagnucci
	Jennifer 
	Kindergarten Aide - Ms. Kraig
	September
	20

	Perez
	Heather
	School Nurse (PK-12)
	 
	 

	Peterson
	Angela
	Teacher (5th Grade)
	September
	29

	Pinon
	Roger
	Teacher – (4th Grade)
	January
	18

	Rivera
	Kristina
	Teacher - (5th Grade)
	July
	22

	Roberts-Paeth
	Amy
	Teacher – English (6-12)
	June
	2

	Royal
	Jane
	Teacher (5th Grade)
	November
	8

	Smith
	Elena
	Teacher (1st Grade)
	October
	20

	Stamper
	Jenna
	Music (1-5)
	June
	18

	Stancin
	Jacqualyn
	Art (K-6)
	August
	13

	Stolz
	Janelle
	Science (6-12)
	July
	12

	Sowinski
	Scott
	Head of Curriculem (K-12)
	October
	1

	Susina
	Jenny
	Libraray (K-5)
	September
	20

	Tarris
	Kaylee
	Teacher - (Kindergarten)
	December
	1

	Tieken
	James
	Computers (K-5)
	September
	2

	Triplett
	Jacqueline
	Kindergarten Aide - Holcombe
	February
	13

	Tubay-Wiliams
	Maria
	Dir. of Communications
	May
	11

	Voyanovich
	Zora
	Math (7-12)
	November
	30

	Zadrozny
	Gina
	Teacher (1st Grade)
	April
	19

	Zapf
	Christy
	Theology (6-12)
	September
	8

	Zurek
	Molly
	Teacher (4th Grade)
	October
	6


PS Faculty and Staff

	Faculty
	Position
	Birthday

	Bennett
	Barb
	PS Receptionist
	May
	18

	Betzen
	Jennifer
	PS Aide - Ms. Hayes
	November
	3

	Blazek
	Betty
	PS Teacher
	August
	15

	Class
	Evelyn
	PS Aide – Ms. Blazek
	February
	24

	Davis
	Kelly
	PS Teacher
	April
	8

	Elliot
	Molly
	PS Teacher
	February
	20

	Fleming
	Claire
	PS Teacher
	August 
	20

	Hayes
	Kristen
	PS Teacher
	November
	20

	Hyland
	Jean
	PS-K Gym
	December 
	17

	Johnson
	Maryann
	PS Music
	July 
	23

	Kattner
	Cathy
	PS Teacher
	August
	1

	Kelley
	Erin 
	PS Teacher
	May
	20

	Kelley
	Mary
	PS Aide – Ms. Martin
	August
	29

	Martin
	Mollie
	PS Teacher
	November
	17

	Morand
	Doreen
	PS Aide - Ms. Pikulski
	December 
	26

	Noga
	Mira
	PS Aide – Ms. Elliott
	July
	29

	Pigoni
	Pat
	PS Aide – Ms. Kelley
	January
	13

	Pikulski
	Margaret
	PS Teacher
	June
	5

	Russell
	Lauren
	PS Teacher
	November
	18

	Swisher
	Matthew
	PS Aide - Ms. Davis
	September
	27

	Van Dyke
	Todd
	PS Aide - Ms. Russell
	July
	10

	Waldron
	Rachel
	PS Director
	May
	13
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